

### Advocacy In Action

December 2022 Newsletter - News and Updates from Turning Point of Lehigh Valley

### The Spirit of Empowerment

The Spirit of Empowerment is alive this holiday season! Thank you to all of those who already started to drop off gift cards, wish list items, toys, and paying it forward with monetary gifts. Your help of any size makes a difference so we can continue to serve as many families as possible through our holiday program and throughout the year as well as basic necessities at no cost for thousands of individuals and their children receiving our empowerment programs and services, just like this survivor.

"I lived in a house with all I needed and more. In that house my children and I had everything, except love and peace. A friend told me a long time ago I needed to call Turning Point. She told me they helped people who are being abused. I was surprised that she told me that! I told her, "He doesn't hit me." She told me that abuse is not just hitting then proceeded to tell me her story of how Turning Point helped her. So here I am.

I never knew that keeping me from spending time with my family and friends was abuse. He used to tell me that he loved me so much that it made him jealous. Now I know that he was isolating me. When he called me bad names and told me I was not a good mother or wife, I thought he was just mad, having a bad day, or I was just being a bad wife who didn't understand him. When he criticized me and humiliated me I thought I deserved it. When he made me have sex when I did not want too, I thought it was my obligation as his wife. When he threatened to deport me and take my children I was fearful, so, I stayed silent.

Now I know how wrong I was treated. I have been abused for almost eight years, ever since I came to this country to marry him. Prior to him, I never knew abuse of any kind. My parents are loving parents. My family is poor, but we are rich in the love we show for one another. I never thought I would say this, but thank you Turning Point for showing me the way, for believing in me, for helping me understand that true love would never hurt another – not with words or actions.

I feel so good now that I have peace. I am struggling, but I would rather have nothing that live in a pretty prison. The counseling office is a safe place for me, I have shed many tears and found my laughter. I am beginning to find my old happy self. I am working hard and I have hope that I can make a future for myself and my children. I know there is a long road ahead, but I know as you say...I am not alone!"

#### **Advocacy Highlights**

During Pennsylvania Coalition Against Domestic Violence's 2022 Conference in October, our Executive Director was honored to accept the "15 Years of Service Awards" for Millie Aguila, Mobile Advocate, & Theresa Stibrany, Administrative Assistant. They are truly valued members of our team, and we are lucky to have their passion, dedication, and guidance here at Turning Point.

Also at PCADV's Conference, on behalf of their Board of Directors, our Executive Director, Lori Sywensky was recognized and awarded the 2022 Luminary Award. As a luminary she has inspired and influenced others to create positive change. She has the courage to embrace possibilities and recognize that nothing is impossible.













# Nonprofit of the Year Award at the 2022 Golden Latin Awards

We are honored to be the recipient of the Non-profit Organization of the Year award during the 2022 Golden Latin Awards held on Friday, December 9th at the Palace Center! Thank you to everyone who voted for us and for all your support. We are proud to be part of an amazing community of nonprofits in the Lehigh Valley.

We know that everyone knows someone who has been affected by domestic and intimate partner abuse. We are here so that people do not need to go through it alone. The award was humbly accepted by Miriam Rivera, Community Advocacy Director and Andrea Search, Director of Advancement who represented Turning Point at the event. Miriam's heartfelt speech was filled with passion and was felt throughout the entire room.

A huge CONGRATULATIONS to Michelle Laureano Roque, Director of Mujer Lehigh Valley La Revista and a new Turning Point board member for winning the 2022 Lifetime Achievement Award! Michelle's service to and vision for our community have united people together. We are honored to have her on our Board of Directors.

Michelle's magazine, Mujer Lehigh Valley, is the only magazine dedicated to the empowerment of Latina Women in the Lehigh Valley and in the state of Pennsylvania. The magazine focuses on tools to obtain better physical and emotional health, women's stories, and their experiences. Check out the most recent edition of the magazine. Michelle has included Turning Point and our services in each edition of her magazine.

Thank you to the Golden Latin Awards founder, Isa Pereyra for all of her hard work and dedication along with her son, Franis Jimenez-Pereyra, and daughter, Yamelisa Taveras. This was the 24th year for the Golden Latin Gala & Awards Ceremony here in the Lehigh Valley. We appreciate them for recognizing and empowering rising leaders in our community that support inclusion of Latinos.



















# 20th Year Anniversary for the Christmas Tree Toss for Charity

Join us for an annual Lehigh Valley fun and festive tradition to benefit Turning Point on Saturday, December 17th at 10:00am at More Miles Automotive, 1458 Stefko Blvd., Bethlehem, PA 18017! Get a group together and challenge your friends, family, neighbors, coworkers, faith community, first responders, sorority, fraternity, teammates, classmates, coaching staff!



#### History of the event from Lehigh Valley With Love:

The original event was first held in 2002 when then Meineke Car Care owner Peter Kearns challenged Mike DeCrosta, currently of More Miles Automotive, to a contest. The resulting yearly tradition became something of a bizarre, but wildly popular, way to celebrate the holiday season. Peter Kearns unfortunately passed away in 2016, but his family continues to attend the event in his honor.

The event originally ended in 2013 after Kearns retired, but was revived in 2015 at the behest of fans and former participants.

"Pete is the one who came up with this wonderful idea and made sure that it was always in the spirit of raising money for charity," DeCrosta said. "We want to continue to honor him by holding the event in his name."

More Miles Automotive, in conjunction with Lehigh Valley with Love Media, will host the 'Peter Kearns Memorial Christmas Tree Toss' with proceeds going to Turning Point of the Lehigh Valley. The public is encouraged to attend and throw Christmas trees for distance in an effort to be this year's champion! Children will also have a small tree to toss. There will also be small giveaways and refreshments.

Donations of \$5 per throw are encouraged. However, donations of all amounts are accepted and can be made in person at the event or by mailing a donation payable to Turning Point of the Lehigh Valley % More Miles Automotive 1458 Stefko Blvd., Bethlehem, PA.

Facebook Event: https://fb.me/e/3RwmccTYi

Check out previous event videos: https://bit.ly/TreeTossVideos

## Child and Teen Advocacy Programs

Our Children's Program in partnership with ArtsQuest Healing Arts Program, provided a fun art activity with pumpkins. There were seven children from our Safe House Shelter who attended and had a nice, relaxing time painting pumpkins for the Fall. The table was full of paint and the pumpkins were proudly displayed in our Safe House Family Room.





Our Child and Teen Advocay Director, Braley Veras, and Child and Teen Advocate, Geraldine Infante have been busy making connections in the schools and with teens by:

- Facilitating individual and groups sessions in schools and in our Safe House
- Finding new ways to create safe spaces for students.
- Finalizing agreements with high schools to host empowerment groups.
- Working with school transportation and homeless liaisons.
- Creating a referral process and procedures that will help to streamline services.











### **Local Businesses Investing in Survivors**



Turning Point has been awarded a Major Grant in the amount of \$20,000 from The Provident Bank Foundation to support our Domestic Violence Rapid Re-Housing and Survivor Resilience Program!

"We are pleased to help further valuable initiatives put forth by local organizations who are working every day to strengthen the lives of residents in our communities," said Samantha Plotino, Executive Director, The Provident Bank Foundation. "We will continue to provide support to these important organizations that have identified an immediate need in the community and for the individuals they serve."

We are honored to be partnering again with The Provident Bank Foundation to build on our transformative housing and financial empowerment work with survivors of domestic and intimate partner abuse in the Lehigh Valley.



We are thrilled to share with you that Boyle Construction's Building Better Together Committee selected Turning Point of Lehigh Valley as a recipient of financial support in the amount of \$10,000 in 2022 and will repeat the same level of support in 2023 (another \$10,000) towards our Community Room at our Safe House! These funds will be used to purchase more durable furniture and update the space as needed.

Over last fiscal year alone, we sheltered 165 adult survivors and 157 children at our Safe House, which is 97% higher than pre-pandemic times.

#### **Keystone Savings Foundation**

The Directors of the Keystone Savings Foundation unanimously approved a \$10,000 grant to update and service our existing website. We are excited to be making some updates for 2023!

#### **Slots For Charity: Wind Creek Bethlehem**



Turning Point staff from left to right: Leah Triber (Advancement Coordinator), Andrea Search (Director of Advancement), and Lori Sywensky, (Executive Director).

We want to give a huge shout out to our friends at Wind Creek Bethlehem for choosing Turning Point as one of three local non-profits this quarter for Slots for Charity. We are especially grateful for Susan Stachowski, Community Relations Coordinator at Wind Creek Bethlehem, for her ongoing support in helping Turning Point and the Lehigh Valley Community. Picture to the left are Turning Point staff moments after they found that the unused gaming vouchers added up to \$2,525.36 for the month of October!

You didn't know this was happening? Don't worry, you still have a chance to donate your vouchers during the months of November and December. Visit the casino and donate your vouchers in the boxes by the exits. It is amazing what a few cents can add up to!











#### **Ways to Get Involved and Give Back**

#### **The Power of Gift Cards**

Give Survivors the Opportunity to Choose a Gift for their Families

Consider donating a gift card to our Annual Holiday Gift Card Drive. A gift card is a powerful way to help survivors regain autonomy and control back over their lives. When someone takes away your ability to make choices about your life, even the simplest of choices, like which brand of soap to buy, can feel like a gigantic step forward for someone who has lived with abuse.

Gift Cards can be mailed or dropped off Monday-Friday between 8:30am-4:30pm at our administrative address located at 444 E. Susquehanna Street, Allentown, PA 18103.

Email leaht@turningpointlv.org with questions.





#### **Last Call for Sponsors!**

Highlight Your Business's Commitment to Survivors

By sponsoring our upcoming Virtual Spring Auction, you're helping survivors of domestic and intimate partner abuse while highlighting your commitment to bettering our community. Your business name will viewed by thousands of people living and working in the Lehigh Valley and you can build brand awareness while supporting an important cause that your customers, employees, and investors can stand behind.

Interested? Visit our auction website BIT.LY/TPLV2023AUCTION or email leaht@turningpointlv.org to learn more.

amazon

Amazon Smile Click the link below to help fulfill a survivor's holiday wish today from our updated Amazon Smile Wish List! All items are shipped directly to our administrative building. <u>https://bit.ly/tplvamazonsmile</u>

New items that we are in low supply and in need of can be found on our General Wish List.













### Thank You to Everyone Who Donated to our Fall Appeal

A. Flexer and Janice Illick

**Achieve Coaching and Consulting** 

**AM Luxe** 

American Fence & Flag Angel and Linda Feliciano

Ann and Howard Fegan Annamarie Jordan

**Annette Heffelfinger** 

Barbara Eastland

Barbara Schulman

Barry and Ruth Search

**Bonnie Langan** 

**Boyle Construction** 

**Brad Osborne** 

**Brian Alnutt** 

Carol Boyer

Caroline Sojtori

Carolynn Van Dyke

Catherine and Alexander Fattore Cedar Crest College, Psychology Dept.

Charities Aid Foundation America

Charles Telese

Charlotte Miller

Christ Church UCC Women's Guild

Constance Houser-Wenzel

**Constance White** 

Cynthia Coyle

Cynthia Santiago

Danielle Adams Dave and Kathy Leber

**David Gilgoff** 

David and Kathleen Truskowski

Dayna Kucharz and Bronson Plocus

**Debby Uhler** 

Deborah and David McCleary

Debra Nyby

Debra Ann Mackin

Diane Lebo

Dianne Sirmans

Donald N. Kmieczak

Donna and Jack McCallum

Doris Glaessmann

Flinor Knechel

Elizabeth Mertz

Ellen (Froy) Thompson

**Ephraim Fithian** 

Eugene Kozma

Faith Presbyterian Church

**Feeley Associates** 

Francine Ashman

Fred and Roberta Reinard

Frederick H. Bedford, Jr. & Margaret S. Bedford

Charitable Foundation

Gayriel and William Lester

Gem Appraisers' Laboratory, Inc.

Geraldine Pandaleon

Helena Cuconati

Helene Mery

**Holly Mutchler** 

Horwith Trucks, Inc.

Irene and James Pennington

Jacob Newman

James and Brenda Makovetz

Jan and David Piede

Janice Williams

Jeffrey and Jeanette Matyus

Jennifer Bailey

Jesse Boyer

Jessie Haberle

Jim Ludlow

Jim and Valerie Hutton

Joan Coppello

Joan Crete

Joan Rose Boufford

John and Nancy Halligan

John J. Huff

Joseph Toto

Joseph and Shirley Hixson

Judy and Alan Morrison

Julie Meckes

Karen Csanadi

Karen Williamson

Karin Fair

Kathryn Stagl Kimberly McFadden

Kimi Wolf

Leadership Management International

Lillian Taranto

Linda Conrad

Linda Rosenfeld

Linda and Jim Mustacchia

Lisa Fedullo

Lisa Diener Domestic Violence Foundation

Lorraine Gyauch Louise Stettler

Lydia DiCerbo

Lynn Thomas

Maria and Peter Hance

Marilyn Scheetz

Marlene Evangelista

Marsha Austin

Mary Nadeau

Mary Kay and Jeffrey Grim

**Merck Foundation** 

Michael Zeller

Mountain View Drive-In, LLC

Nancy Amici

Nancy and Jack Schildt

Pamela Tobias

Patricia Jackson

Patricia Semprini

Paul and Maryann Salabsky

Peggy and Don Hayn

Richard and Judith Guhl

**Rickey Sell** 

Roasted

Rob and Kristen Bennett

Robert Madden

Robert and Germaine Lenz

Robert and Joan Kern

Roy Hamlin

Russell and Mary Jo Miserendino

Ruth Ann Haussmann

Sandra Foster

Sandra Gribbin

Sandra Weitknecht

Sandy Dalious

Scott and Amy Happel

**Sharon Matus** 

Sharon and Sam Spagnola

Shellene Bickford

**Shelley Bauder** 

Social Still

St. Mark's UCC

Stacey Batz Susan Basow

Susan Kowalchuk

Susan Mohrey

Susan Moyer Seltzer

Susan Ritter

Susan Verbalis

The Flying V

Theresa Damweber

**Thomas Bancroft** Timothy and Susan Benner

Toni and Jeff Sipos

Trisha Alexy

**Tugce Ulaner** 

Virginia Delph



THANK YOU FOR RAISING A RECORD BREAKING NUMBER ON GIVING TUESDAY!



GiweForDV

**EVERY 1** KNOWS **SOME** <sup>4</sup>

Consider becoming a monthly donor by visiting our donate page by scanning the QR code or going to turningpointly.org/donate.







